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ABSTRACT 

The Illinois Mine Subsidence Research Program (IMSRP) was 
initiated because of the coal industry's need to lower its 
production costs. This was to be partially achieved through 
longwall coal mining and its associated planned predictable 
subsidence, but major issues related to agriculture and 
groundwater protection needed to be addressed. In addition, 
better information was needed to calculate in-mine bearing 
capacity of the mine floor and pillars to design for maximum 
stability (room-and-pillar mining). Laboratory and in-mine 
testing of mine floors and pillars would produce data to more 
efficiently plan and permit all types of mines. 

Policy issues and industry trends that were present when the 
IMSRP began in 1985 are still important today. IMSRP projects 
have generated "first-of-a-kind" investigations and have made 
significant contributions to the coal and agriculture 
industries in Illinois and throughout the world. The 
objective of this project is to create a draft publication 
which will summarize all the findings generated from work 
performed under the IMSRP since 1985. The publication will 
provide a unique opportunity to organize the information 
gathered in Illinois under the IMSRP into an accessible, 
relevant, and helpful tool. 

During the year, ISGS staff summarized many of the research 
projects, and constructed a reference list for each section. 
The original principal investigator (s) completed review of 
summaries of several projects. ISGS staff completed a draft 
final report on the project during September-November. A no
cost extension was requested and approved during the quarter 
so that one chapter of the report could be corrected with 
additional information from the original principal 
investigator. A revised final report was subsequently 
submitted in January. 
















